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Montenegro warmly welcomes distinguished (head of delegation) and the Delegation of Madagascar.
Montenegro recognizes the efforts made by the authorities to improve the institutional and legislative framework for the human rights, despite the political crisis, which affected the implementation of the UPR recommendations between the two UPR cycles. We commend the decision of the Government of Madagascar to extend a standing invitation to the UN human rights Special Procedures.
We noted that Madagascar had applied a de facto moratorium on the death penalty by systematically commuting death sentences to prison terms. However, the Committee against Torture regretted that the moratorium had not been given formal expression under the law. We would like to ask the Government to inform the Council on its intention to establish an official moratorium on the use of the death penalty?
In 2012, CRC recommended that Madagascar increase measures to combat discrimination, in particular against girls, twins, children with disabilities and children living with HIV/AIDS. Montenegro would be grateful if the delegation could you elaborate on the activities taken in this regard. 
Montenegro makes following recommendations to the Government of Madagascar:
· to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aimed at the abolition of the death penalty

· to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure.
Thank you. 
